

Officials Dwight Covaleskie President

Ellen Cribbin First VP, Line Staff

Gavin S. Cummings First VP, Supervisor's Unit

Jacqueline Guarini-Sheehan Second Vice President

Bridgett Patillo Northern Regional VP

Stephen McMullen Central Regional VP

Linval Lewis Southern Regional VP

Sabrina Beyah, Northern Reg. VP, Supervisor's Unit

Tracy Adamkiewicz, Central Reg. VP, Supervisor's Unit

Glen Moton, Southern Reg. VP, Supervisor's Unit

Anthony Persico Recording Secretary

Rebecca Leonard Financial Secretary

Susan Campbell Treasurer

Kevin Farley Parliamentarian

Keenon Simmons Sergeant-at-Arms

Regional Representatives

Region 1 Anne Dutton, Morris Brenda Jones, Essex Miriam Abreu-Borchert, Hudson

Region 2 Edda Burry, AOC Lynne Taylor, Somerset Nicholas Briscuso, Monmouth

Region 3 Susan Lively, Cumberland Greg Wolf, Salem Titessa D. Smith.Gloucester

Probation Association of New Jersey

Serving New Jersey Since 1904
An affiliate of the American Probation and Parole Association
2409 Paynters Road
Wall, NJ 08736
Phone (732) 223-1799 Fax (732) 223-8363
Website: www.panj.org

Titessa D. Smith Business Manager

PRESIDENTIAL NEWSLETTER June 9, 2016

Probation Association of New Jersey President Covaleskie today released the following statement in response to the Supreme Court decision regarding COLA's:

The Supreme Court ruled that Governor Christie was within his authority to remove the Cost of Living Adjustments (COLA) from pensions for public employee retirees. These pension adjustments are based on inflation, as tracked by the consumer price index (CPI) and with the passage of Chapter 78 in 2011, our retirees have been deprived of this important benefit.

It should be noted that our retirees' and current employees have paid into the Public Employee Retirement System (PERS) and have not skipped a single required payment. Unfortunately, our current and past Governors have not made required payments.

New Jersey has one of the highest costs of living in this country. We know, as current and retired public servants, that it is difficult to make ends meet. This decision does not take you into account. This decision is disappointing but not unexpected.

My expectation of the Supreme Court and the current Governor was to do their jobs properly and follow through on their commitment to fully fund the pensions of our members and other government employees.

My belief was that the Supreme Court would uphold the law that Governor Christie enacted but then later argued against when he failed to make a pension payment, and let the Legislature legislate.